

North Bay & District Girls' Hockey Association Email Updates due to Covido-19 State of Emergency March 2020

- 1. Call to Order: An email was sent to all members of the Executive by Sylvette Brousseau on March 30th, 2020 asking that we contribute updates via the email string started by replying all, to keep us all up to date until such time as we can meet again.
- 2. Update Provided
 - a. President's Update

Sylvette Brousseau reported that:

- -We were successful in having a proper year for our Fundamental group.
- -Thank you to the executives for taking the lead in dealing with our cancellation of March Break Skills and Refunds.
- -I will also be reviewing the parent handouts for the U11, U13 and U15 in the next day or so.
- -Once the handouts are approved, I will also be announcing our Primary Coaches for the 2020-2021 season. As for the U9 group, it will be marked as Vacant. I will send another request for coaching application.
- -OWHA has not released any new information from the last time, when they do, I will notify everyone.
- b. Vice President Questions

Deena Duff asked the followings questions:

- Are we were aware of the status of reimbursements for teams from the OWHA for Provincials and the Provincials bond. Sylvette indicated the OWHA would be doing this and would share more information around this once she received it.
- Have reimbursements for Coaching Certification, Police Checks and Respect in Sport been sorted out? Mike Brideau indicated that he would
- go through his lists.

No other updates were provided through this email string.

3. Date of Next Meeting: A virtual meeting will be set up if the State of Emergency has not ended to take place for the April meeting.